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Commander's Column

As we have said before, Lt. Gen. Stephen D. Lee's Charge is not some "jingle" to recite in ritual. The Charge states what we as Confederates are requested (and obligated) to do. To our strength is given the defense of the Confederate soldier's good name and the guardianship of his history. We must remember the meaning of the Charge, and go out of our way to practice it, and defend it, every day - not once a month at our Camp meeting.


Pride and sacrifice were mainstays in the Confederate soldier's character. What pride and sacrifice are his decedents willing to exhibit? We must constantly remind ourselves of what and who we are. We are the descendants of that prideful soldier. We are the legacy of that sacrificial warrior.


Every day we must be willing to stand up and defend the Confederate soldier's good name. This means that we must defend it against any insult, no matter who the insulter, nor what the consequences. We should rejoice in this duty, and when we do, we will experience the realization of the Charge.

Until next month,

Deke Cox,

Commander,

Ogeechee Rifles Camp #941

Fifth Brigade, Georgia Division

Sons of Confederate Veterans
Joe Dawson Discusses Slavery

This month Joe Dawson, past commander of B/G Francis S. Bartow Camp, Savannah, will speak on how to deal with those folks who say the War was all about slavery.
Hu Daughtry’s Confederate Tales

Last month, Mr. Hu Daughtry of the Dixie Guards Camp #1942 spoke to our camp about his new book, Confederate Tales of Candler & Connected Counties. The discussion was informal and very interesting. The camp would like to thank Mr. Daughtry for taking the time to come and speak with us.

Confederate Birthdays

This month’s list of Confederate Birthdays will be somewhat different than the last. Whereas February’s focused on Generals from Georgia, this month’s list will mention officers of various ranks. If you have a veteran in your family that you would like to honor by having them on this birthday list, please e-mail me at ogeecheerifles@hotmail.com. 

Gen. Edward Lloyd Thomas -- March 23, 1825

Capt. William Ephraim Smith -- March 14, 1829

Maj. George Hillyer -- March 17, 1835

Lt. Col. George Robinson Black -- March 24, 1835

Capt. Henry Gray Turner -- March 20, 1839
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